





St. John's C of E Primary School Newsletter

Follow us on Twitter @StJohnsLemsford

email:admin@stjohns561.herts.sch.uk www.stjohns561.herts.sch.uk

Newsletter date: 27th April 2018

Congratulations to our Beacon Pupils:

Class 1: Hector - Mature attitude to his learning. Independently created a 'Dear Zoo' book.

Class 2: Erin - A cheerful, kind and happy member of the class. Taking responsibility for her own learning, especially in her writing.

Class 3: Leah - Showing a good attitude to learning both in class and at home.

Class 4: Fearne - Very patient and encouraging of Class 1 children during Country Dancing. A great role model.

Finer Diner

The children who have shown good manners and behaviour in the dining hall this week and had lunch with Mrs Evans are: Mylah, Austin, Adaugo, Rufus C and Sapphire. Well done to all.

Netball tournament

Well done to our netball team who placed 4th in the Welwyn Hatfield Tournament! A great testament to your enthusiasm and your commitment to the club. Thank you to Mrs Redmond for coaching the children.

DIY Day

Thank you to all the parents who came to help on Saturday. We had a good turnout and managed to get some outstanding jobs done. We very much appreciate you giving up your time for St John's School.



Value of the Month APPRECIATION





Colossians 3.16

Christ's message in all its richness must live in your hearts. Teach and instruct one another with all wisdom. Sing psalms, hymns and sacred songs; sing to God with thanksgiving in your hearts.

School Fete

Please keep selling raffle tickets to anyone you know as this is such a great part of the fete fundraising total! Any monies should be sent into the school office by Friday 4th May.

Lucky Bags - we have a pile of spare clear plastic zip bags to fill if anyone would like to add to the Lucky Bag total for the house points competition. These could be used as pencil cases afterwards too. The bags are in the school office if you would like to pop in and collect some.

Any further contributions of bottles, chocolate, lucky bags or white elephant items please bring them to the school office. All gratefully received.

If you haven't already volunteered to help please speak to your class rep. Thank you.

Maypole and Country Dancing

Parents and Grandparents viewing is on Friday 4th May 2.30pm, all welcome.

Governors Update

Glen Oldacre attended a Data Protection training course on Tuesday on behalf of St John's School.

Well done to Sally Laflin on completing the London Marathon on Sunday in 4 hours 1 minute. An amazing achievement, especially in such challenging conditions.

School Improvement Committee are meeting on Monday 30th April. F-----

Mid Morning Snacks

All mid morning snacks must be taken into class in the morning and not left in lunch boxes. Please can we remind parents the mid-morning snack must only be a plain biscuit, fresh or dried fruit only.

- © Leavers' Assembly Thursday 19th July 2.30pm
- © End of Summer Term: Friday 20th July 1.30pm

Parent Governors Details

alison.kiernan@stjohns561. herts.sch.uk glen.oldacre@stjohns561. herts.sch.uk

L.S.A UPDATES:

Please keep an eye on the whiteboard outside ASK for any LSA messages and information on up and coming events.

Dates for your diary:

- © School Fete: Monday 7th May
- © SATs week Year 6 : Monday 14th May to Friday 18th May
- SA Café Classes 3 and 4 to provide cakes: Thursday 24th May 2.30pm
- © Inset Day: Friday 25th May
- © Half Term: Monday 28th May to Friday 1st June
- Class 4 School Journey PGL:
 Monday 4th June to Friday 8th
 June
- © Class 1 Assembly: Friday 15th June 9.00am
- © Sports Day: Wednesday 27th June 1.00pm
- Moving Up Day Year 6: Thursday12th July
- SA Café Classes 1 and 2 to provide cakes: Thursday 12th July 2.30pm

Newsletter date: 27th April 2018 Page 2